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       P7 Newsletter
                    Term 3
Dear Parents and Carers,

Happy New Year!  We hope you all enjoyed the Christmas holidays with your families.  

Work has already started in preparation for our Robert Burns class assembly.  This will take place on Tuesday 30th January at 2.45 pm.  We hope that you will be able to join us. 
You are also invited to attend our “Show and Tell” event on Wednesday 21st February between 4.00 and 6.30pm.  
You will receive a P7 interim report for your child during the week commencing Monday 22nd January. 

As always, if you would like to talk to either of us, please just put a note in the homework diary or email the school.

Mrs Morrison and Mrs Rennie
Timetable
Monday – Mrs Rennie

Tuesday – Friday – Mrs Morrison 

	
	9-10.30
	10.50-12.20
	1.20-3.20



	Monday


	P.E


	
	

	Tuesday


	
	R.M.E – Mrs Storey
	French/ Spanish -
Ms Ruxton
Assembly 

	Wednesday


	
	
	

	Thursday


	
	P.E


	

	Friday
	
	
	


P.E
In term 3, we will continue to have P.E on Mondays and Thursdays.  

This term we will have a focus on dance, badminton, netball and basketball. 
Homework 
Reading will continue to be taught twice a week, either on a Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/Friday and will be accompanied by a book detective task to be completed at home.  The book detective task explanations can be found near the front of the homework diaries if pupils need a reminder of what to do.  Please continue to talk to your child about the task and support them in completing it to the best of their ability.  
This term, spelling activities will be completed in class on Tuesdays, pupils will then copy the words into their yellow spelling jotter to continue learning at home.  

Additional homework such as Maths and Big Talk will be issued this term. As much as possible, homework will be set on Google classroom and pupils will be encouraged to write the task and due date in their homework diaries.  

For the first few weeks of term 3 pupils will be encouraged to learn lines, poems and songs for our class assembly as homework.
Homework Diaries and Reports
Pupils should ensure that they have their diary with them in school every day.  
At the end of this term, we will complete an “Effort, Attitude and Behaviour” report.  You will receive this by email, during w/c Monday 25th March.  Once you have received this, we would be grateful if you could discuss this with your child and both add a comment in the appropriate box. 
You should receive your emailed report for term 2 this week.  Please discuss this with your child and complete the return.
Learning Celebration Books 
Pupils will be encouraged to take responsibility for updating their learning celebration books regularly.

Learning celebration books will be sent home with the interim report for pupils to share and celebrate with you.  We would again be grateful if you could comment in the jotter when you have read and discussed it with your child.  Please encourage your child to add any out of school achievements that have not already been recorded.
Maths 

The first part of the term will be used to consolidate and extend work on multiplication and division.  We will then start a block of work on fractions, decimals and percentages.  Building on previous learning, pupils will compare and order numbers involving percentages, fractions and decimals.
Pupils will continue to participate in weekly problem solving tasks to develop a range of strategies and skills. 
We will also cover a block of learning on measurement.  Pupils will gain further experience of weight, length, volume, perimeter, area and scale. 
Topic 
At the beginning of term 3, we will participate in a mini topic on Robert Burns and prepare for our Robert Burns class assembly on Tuesday 30th January.

Our second topic this term will be Geography based.  After selecting a country, we will compare the culture, lifestyle, weather etc with our local area.  We will also further develop our map reading skills by interpreting information from different types of maps.
Literacy 
In literacy we will be learning to develop our understanding of text through a range of questioning skills. We will have the opportunity to read for enjoyment in class and discuss this with others.  
In writing we will focus on both imaginative writing and functional writing.  We will continue to work on adding description to our imaginative stories and varying how we start our sentences.  
We will continue to work on developing the correct use of punctuation such as speech marks, apostrophes, and commas. 
Miss Ruxton will further develop our Spanish and French speaking and listening skills on Tuesdays.
Dates for your Diary

Monday 22nd January – Interim report and celebration book home this week
Tuesday 30th January, 2.45 pm – Robert Burns class assembly 

Thursday 8th – Monday 12th February – Holidays

Tuesday 13th February and Wednesday 14th February – In Service Days 

Wednesday 21st February - Show and Tell Event 4.00-6.30

Friday 1st March – Class Photo

Monday 4th March – Friday 8th March – Abernethy Week

Friday 15th March – Red Nose Day Dress as You Please 

Monday 25th March - Effort, Attitude and Behaviour report emailed this week
Thursday 28th March – Last day of term 3
